SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL

Youth Service Delivery Committee
Meeting held at the Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury
At 4.00pm on Tuesday 26th July 2016

PRESENT – Councillors A Mosley (Chairman), I Jones, M Kenny, Mrs K Owen & Pardy

IN ATTENDANCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk), Andy Watkin (Responsible Financial Officer) & Adam Purnell (Youth & Community Development Officer).

APOLOGIES – Councillor Mrs P Moseley, Helen Ball.


10/16	DECLARATION OF INTEREST IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE CODE OF CONDUCT

Councillor Mosley declared a non-pecuniary interest in Flaxivity as he was Chairman of the Friends of Flaxmill and runs a youth session at that location.
 
Councillors Mosley, Kenny & Pardy declared non-pecuniary interests as both Town & Unitary Councillors in any matters relating to agreements between both Councils.

11/16	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The Town Clerk reported that the quorum of the Committee is 3, therefore once Councillor Mrs Owen left the meeting was in effect in quorate; hence the reason for convening the current meeting.

The minutes of the last meeting held on 23rd June 2016 were submitted as circulated and read.

RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the Youth Service Delivery Committee meeting held on 23rd June 2016 be approved and signed as a correct record.

12/16	MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.

13/16	PROPOSALS FOR SERVICES DELIVERY FOR 2016/17 ACADEMIC YEAR

The Town Clerk had previously circulated a report regarding the work in setting up a new Youth Service, the recruitment of staff, the setting up of youth sessions and their associated benefits.  Within the report contained detailed proposals to rationalise the number of junior sessions, but expand into offering senior sessions; this all could be achieved within the existing budget structure.

The report also highlighted the need to begin sooner rather than later to consider the future of youth service once the core funding from Shropshire Council ceased.

Members discussed at length the report and the future direction of the service.

RESOLVED:

(i) That the Town Clerk’s report be noted
(ii) That the Youth & Community Development Officer put in place the youth sessions as set out in the table below:

	Day
	Session
	Staff

	Monday
	Grange Juniors
	1 Leader in Charge + 3 Workers

	Tuesday
	Flaxivity
	Add Worker into Ramped Session

	Wednesday
	Sundorne Juniors
	1 Leader in Charge + 3 Workers

	Wednesday
	Grange Seniors
	1 leader in Charge + 2 Workers

	Thursday
	Hive Youth Café
	1 Leader in Charge + 1 Worker

	Thursday
	Upton Lane Juniors
	1 Leader in Charge + 2 Workers




16/16	USE OF BUILDINGS

(i) Sundorne Youth Centre - The Town Clerk advised that notice has been given that the Sundorne Youth Centre shall no longer be available from the end of September 2016, therefore an alternative venue was required as a matter of urgency.  Members discussed the following options:

· Hiring facilities at the Sports Village
· Using gratis facilities at Sundorne School
· Hiring facilities at The Lantern
· Making better use of the Ditherington Community Centre
· Putting additional sessions at The Grange Youth Centre

The Youth & Community Development Worker reported on discussions he was having with Sundorne School around alternative curriculum work; he would enquire about use of school facilities and report back to the Committee at the start of the new term.

(ii) The Grange Youth Centre – The Town Clerk reported on discussions about a more formal use of the Grange Youth Centre particularly given that this assets was scheduled for possible closure in the event an alternative management arrangement could not be found.  Estates were looking at possible Heads of Terms for future use.


17/16	EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:

That in accordance with s1(2) Public Bodies (admission of Meetings) Act 1960, members of the public be excluded from the meeting on the grounds that the following items being considered involve the disclosure of confidential information.

18/16	RECRUITMENT & PERSONNEL ISSUES

The Town Clerk reported on the need to formalise the appointment of both the Youth & Community Development Officer and the Part-Time Youth Workers upon the completion of their probationary periods.  Members were content to give delegated authority to the Town Clerk as Head of Paid Service to deal with such appointments.

RESOLVED:

That the Town Clerk be given delegated authority to proceed confirming permanent appointments for the Youth & Community Development Officer and Youth Workers.
19/16	POTENTIAL OF YOUTH SERVICE GOING FORWARD

The Town Clerk reported on discussions with Shropshire Council about the potential of the Town Council’s Youth Service having the delegated authority to run the Disability Youth Service currently being delivered as an in-house function by Shropshire Council.  The Town Clerk detailed the level of budget that was likely to follow.

RESOLVED:

(i) That the Town Council agrees to the principle of incorporating the Disability Youth Service within current Youth Service Operations;
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(ii) That the Town Clerk discuss the matter further with officers at Shropshire Council.
